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Indian tribe or TDHE to its propor-
tional share of the block grant alloca-
tion based upon the annual plan sub-
mitted by the Indian tribe or TDHE in-
dicating intent to participate in the 
loan guarantee allocation process. 

§ 1000.436 How will HUD monitor the 
use of funds guaranteed under this 
subpart? 

HUD will monitor the use of funds 
guaranteed under this subpart as set 
forth in section 403 of NAHASDA, and 
the lender is responsible for monitoring 
performance with the documents. 

Subpart F—Recipient Monitoring, 
Oversight and Accountability 

§ 1000.501 Who is involved in moni-
toring activities under NAHASDA? 

The recipient, the grant beneficiary 
and HUD are involved in monitoring 
activities under NAHASDA. 

§ 1000.502 What are the monitoring re-
sponsibilities of the recipient, the 
grant beneficiary and HUD under 
NAHASDA? 

(a) The recipient is responsible for 
monitoring grant activities, ensuring 
compliance with applicable Federal re-
quirements and monitoring perform-
ance goals under the IHP. The recipi-
ent is responsible for preparing at least 
annually: a compliance assessment in 
accordance with section 403(b) of 
NAHASDA; a performance report cov-
ering the assessment of program 
progress and goal attainment under the 
IHP; and an audit in accordance with 
the Single Audit Act, as applicable. 
The recipient’s monitoring should also 
include an evaluation of the recipient’s 
performance in accordance with per-
formance objectives and measures. At 
the request of a recipient, other Indian 
tribes and/or TDHEs may provide as-
sistance to aid the recipient in meeting 
its performance goals or compliance re-
quirements under NAHASDA. 

(b) Where the recipient is a TDHE, 
the grant beneficiary (Indian tribe) is 
responsible for monitoring pro-
grammatic and compliance require-
ments of the IHP and NAHASDA by re-
quiring the TDHE to prepare periodic 
progress reports including the annual 

compliance assessment, performance 
and audit reports. 

(c) HUD is responsible for reviewing 
the recipient as set forth in § 1000.520. 

(d) HUD monitoring will consist of 
on-site as well as off-site review of 
records, reports and audits. To the ex-
tent funding is available, HUD or its 
designee will provide technical assist-
ance and training, or funds to the re-
cipient to obtain technical assistance 
and training. In the absence of funds, 
HUD shall make best efforts to provide 
technical assistance and training. 

§ 1000.504 What are the recipient per-
formance objectives? 

Performance objectives are developed 
by each recipient. Performance objec-
tives are criteria by which the recipi-
ent will monitor and evaluate its per-
formance. For example, if in the IHP 
the recipient indicates it will build new 
houses, the performance objective may 
be the completion of the homes within 
a certain time period and within a cer-
tain budgeted amount. 

§ 1000.506 If the TDHE is the recipient, 
must it submit its monitoring eval-
uation/results to the Indian tribe? 

Yes. The Indian tribe as the grant 
beneficiary must receive a copy of the 
monitoring evaluation/results so that 
it can fully carry out its oversight re-
sponsibilities under NAHASDA. 

§ 1000.508 If the recipient monitoring 
identifies programmatic concerns, 
what happens? 

If the recipient’s monitoring activi-
ties identify areas of concerns, the re-
cipient will take corrective actions 
which may include but are not limited 
to one or more of the following actions: 

(a) Depending upon the nature of the 
concern, the recipient may obtain addi-
tional training or technical assistance 
from HUD, other Indian tribes or 
TDHEs, or other entities. 

(b) The recipient may develop and/or 
revise policies, or ensure that existing 
policies are better enforced. 

(c) The recipient may take appro-
priate administrative action to remedy 
the situation. 

(d) The recipient may refer the con-
cern to an auditor or to HUD for addi-
tional corrective action. 
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